
MEETING OF FULL COUNCIL – 29 June 2020 

 

AGENDA ITEM 7  

QUESTIONS RECEIVED PURSUANT TO COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULE NO. 9 

 
 
1) Question to the Chairman and Leader of the Council, from Councillor 

 John McNeill, Ward Member for the Market Rasen Ward. 

 

 

“Chairman and Leader, during and after the easing of the Coronavirus lockdown the 

requirements regarding isolation and social-distancing do not appear to have always 

been met at Willingham Woods in my ward.  Do you agree that any lack of attention 

to the regulations by an individual endangers the safety of everyone, potentially with 

fatal consequences?  Unfortunately, according to our officers, the enforcement of the 

appropriate regulations are a Police matter and not something that West Lindsey 

District Council can take up directly.  Therefore can I ask you to write to the Police and 

Crime Commissioner and Chief Constable of Lincolnshire Police to request that more 

is done by Lincolnshire Police to ensure that Willingham Woods is a safe place, where 

the threat of the spread of Coronavirus (Covid-19) is limited as far as possible? 

 

Thank you 

Councillor J McNeill” 

 

 

 


